International Programs/Offerings Committee

Minutes of October 5, 2009 Meeting
Members present:  Paul Baird, Charlotte Cramer, Lisa Keys-Mathews, Alan Medders, Alex Takeuchi (Chair), Claudia Vance, Sue Wilson, Chungsheng Zhang.  Linda Armstrong acted as proxy for Lee Hurren.
I.  Dr. Takeuchi called the meeting to order at 1:03pm.
II. Approval of Minutes.
Dr. Takeuchi pointed out that the original minutes of the September 14 meeting did not mention the approved change regarding the reduction in word limit for the Travel Abroad scholarship essay.  The following language was added to the minutes:

It was also suggested that the word limits on the required essay be changed from the current “1,000-2,000” to “500-1,000” to be in effect immediately for the Oct. 1 due applications. The suggestion was unanimously supported.  [The new word limits have already been in place in the online instruction as of Sept. 29, 2009.]
The revised September 14 minutes were unanimously approved.

III. New Business

A.  Introduction of Dr. Chunsheng Zhang, Vice Provost for International Affairs (member by position).  Dr. Zhang said that he was favorably impressed by the quality of student essays received for study abroad awards in 2009-2010.  He also expressed appreciation for the IPO Committee and said he is looking forward to working with the members. 
B.  Discussion of Scholarship Awards
There was concern that although there is $28,000 budgeted for study abroad scholarships in 2009-2010, with 26 applicants already in the October 2009 round, there will not be enough money for scholarships in the January 2010 and March 2010 rounds.  When discussing applicant essays, committee members were concerned about whether student essays successfully tied the relevance of their trips to their majors.  There was also concern about whether there should be a preference for students traveling on longer trips abroad (four weeks or more) versus students traveling on shorter trips.  Dr. Takeuchi reminded everyone that the committee’s charge is to select qualified applications.  Dr. Zhang expressed a desire to support students who had applied for the scholarship and said that he would speak with President Cale about supporting UNA applicants in their travel abroad efforts.  There was concern about finding award money for students during a proration year.  Dr. Medders said that external sources, especially international businesses in the Shoals, could help support students who do not receive funding from the scholarship.

Dr. Zhang suggested that perhaps more students could be awarded scholarships if students could receive smaller awards.  He added that these smaller awards would still provide an important incentive for travel abroad.  Dr. Keys-Mathews suggested that the committee change the travel awards to stipends.  Dr. Takeuchi suggested that the committee set a limit of $800.  Dr. Keys-Mathews made a motion to set the limit for each award at $800.  Dr. Wilson seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.    
C.  Selection of Scholarship Recipients

The committee decided to review student essays in alphabetical order, but discarded the Hetland essay at the inception because several members gave it fewer than the minimum 15 points (according to the IPO Evaluation Criteria sheet) required for an award.  It was also pointed out that the application was for travel with a high school study abroad program.  
The IPO Evaluation Criteria sheet used to screen scholarship essays will be posted online along with the travel abroad scholarship application very soon and will be available for the January and March rounds.

The following students were approved for scholarship awards:

Joshua Beard

France

Tamsen Brooks

Costa Rica
Sarah Campbell

Belgium

Meredith Carr

England

Brittany Griffin

England

Mackenzie Holt

France

Chris Hughes

France

Karyn Hughes

France

Sakura Itonaga

France

Whitney Krieger

Costa Rica

Jennifer Newton

England

Travis Parker

Costa Rica

Brittany Powell

Spain

Nikki Scott


France

Melanie Smith

Canada

Ana Tavares

France

Abigail Tennant  

England
Abby Threet

Costa Rica

The following students were not approved for scholarship awards in the October 2009 scholarship round but will be invited to reapply for the January 2010/March 2010 rounds:

Morgan Abbott

Rachael Abroms

Trenton Cronin

Jason Hewer

Caroline Lowery

Tram Nguyen

Alexandra O’Steen

IV. Other Business.

Prof. Cramer asked about the status of the release of the new Travel Abroad Handbook.  This may be a topic for the next meeting.
Dr. Takeuchi said that the next meeting is scheduled to take place on Monday, November 2 at 1:00pm in Stevens Hall room 567.
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

The Minutes were kept by Claudia Vance, Vice Chair.
